
From: Chambers - Hatcher VP <Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Monday, 12 September 2022 2:46 PM 
To: 'Claudia Simmons' <Claudia.Simmons@Ablawyers.com.au> 
Cc: 'Nigel Ward' <Nigel.Ward@ablawyers.com.au>; Kyle Scott <Kyle.Scott@ablawyers.com.au>; 
'Ashley Sherr' <Ashley.Sherr@sparke.com.au>; 'Emma.Gruschka@sparke.com.au' 
<Emma.Gruschka@sparke.com.au>; Leigh Svendsen <leighs@hsu.net.au>; 'Mary Walsh' 
<marywalsh6@bigpond.com>; 'Ben Redford' <ben.redford@unitedworkers.org.au>; 'Sunil Kemppi' 
<skemppi@actu.org.au>; 'Phillip Zlatkovic' <phillip.zlatkovic@aed.org.au>; 'Chris Christodoulou' 
<chrisc@greenacres.net.au>; 'Kerrie Langford' <Kerrie.Langford@nds.org.au> 
Subject: RE: AM2014/286 - Supported Employment Services Award | Communication 

OFFICIAL 

Dear Ms Simmons, 

I have brought your email and correspondence to the attention of the Vice President. 

The Vice President directs that any party that wishes to file proposed draft modifications to the 
current draft of Schedule B of the Supported Employment Services Award 2020, attached to the Full 
Bench decision of 20 March 2020 ([2020] FWCFB 1704), shall do so by 5:00pm (AEST) Friday 23 
September 2022. 

Kind regards, 
Caroline 

Caroline Beasley 
Associate to Vice President Hatcher 

T (02) 9308 1812 

E chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au 

Level 11, Terrace Tower, 80 William Street, EAST SYDNEY NSW 2011 
www.fwc.gov.au  

The Fair Work Commission acknowledges that our business is conducted on the traditional lands of 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people. We acknowledge their continuing connection to country 
and pay our respects to their Elders past, present and emerging. 

This email was sent from Gadigal Country. 

From: Claudia Simmons <Claudia.Simmons@Ablawyers.com.au>  
Sent: Monday, 12 September 2022 2:05 PM 
To: Chambers - Hatcher VP <Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Nigel Ward <Nigel.Ward@ablawyers.com.au>; Kyle Scott <Kyle.Scott@ablawyers.com.au>; 
Ashley Sherr <Ashley.Sherr@sparke.com.au>; Emma.Gruschka@sparke.com.au; Leigh Svendsen 
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<leighs@hsu.net.au>; 'Mary Walsh' <marywalsh6@bigpond.com>; Ben Redford 
<ben.redford@unitedworkers.org.au>; 'Sunil Kemppi' <skemppi@actu.org.au>; Phillip Zlatkovic 
<phillip.zlatkovic@aed.org.au>; Chris Christodoulou <chrisc@greenacres.net.au>; Kerrie Langford 
<Kerrie.Langford@nds.org.au> 
Subject: AM2014/286 - Supported Employment Services Award | Communication 

Dear Associate  

AM2014/286 - Supported Employment Services Award Review 

We refer to the above matter.  

Please see attached correspondence for your attention.  

Should you require any further information, please let us know.  

Yours sincerely  

Claudia Simmons 
Associate 
Australian Business Lawyers & Advisors 

Suite 402, Level 4 
Watt Street Commercial Centre 
45 Watt Street, Newcastle, NSW 2300 
Dir: 02 4989 1012 | Mob: 0482 161 314 

Tel: 1300 565 846 | Web: ablawyers.com.au | : LinkedIn 

This is an email from Australian Business Lawyers & Advisors Pty Limited (ACN 146 318 783). It is confidential to the named 

addressee and may contain copyright and/or legally privileged information. No-one else may read, print, store, copy, forward 

or act in reliance on all or any of it or its attachments. If you receive this email in error, please telephone us on +612 9458 

7005 or email ablawyers@ablawyers.com.au We do not accept liability in connection with computer virus, data corruption, 

delay, interruption, unauthorised access or unauthorised amendment. Liability limited by a Scheme approved under the 

Professional Standards Legislation. Legal practitioners employed by or being directors of Australian Business Lawyers & 

Advisors Pty Limited are members of the Scheme. This notice must not be removed. 

Fraud warning: Please be aware that there is a significant risk posed by cyber fraud, specifically relating to email 

accounts and bank account details. Our bank account details will never change during the course of a transaction, 

and we will never change our bank details via email. Please check account details with us in person. We will not 

accept responsibility if you transfer money into an incorrect account. 
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Australian Business Lawyers & Advisors Pty Limited (ACN 146 318 783) is the Trustee of Australian Business Lawyers & Advisors Trust (ABN 76 008 556 595). Liability limited by a scheme approved under 
Professional Standards Legislation. Legal practitioners employed by or being directors of Australian Business Lawyers & Advisors Pty Limited are members of the scheme.  

12 September 2022 

Our Ref:  20140518 

Your Ref: AM2014/286 

BY EMAIL  Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au 

Associate to Vice President Hatcher 
Fair Work Commission 
Level 10 Terrace Tower 
80 William Street 
WOOLLOOMOOLOO NSW  2011 

ABN 76 008 556 595 

Suite 402, Level 4  
Watt Street Commercial Centre 

45 Watt Street 
NEWCASTLE NSW 2300 

PO Box 481 

Newcastle NSW 2300 
t  1300 565 846 

f  +61 2 9954 5029 

Dear Associate  

AM2014/286 - 4 YEARLY REVIEW- SUPPORTED EMPLOYMENT SERVICES AWARD 2010 

We refer to the above matter and the recent Full Bench hearing which took place between 15-18 

August 2022. 

We also refer to paragraphs PN2168 - PN2178 of the transcript of the hearing on 18 August 2022, 

during which Vice President Hatcher invited ABI and the NSW Business Chamber (and any other 

party) to file proposed draft modifications to the current drafting of Schedule B (B.1.1(b)) which 

contains the explanation of the modified version of the proposed classification structure, attached 

to the Full Bench’s decision of 20 March 2020 ([2020] FWCFB 1704).  

We note that following the conclusion of the hearing, further directions were issued on the 18 

August 2022, however, no directions were issued in respect of this particular issue. 

We wish to seek clarif ication on whether the Full Bench would like to hear from ABI on this matter. 

If you have any questions, please contact Nigel Ward on (02) 9458 7286. 

Yours sincerely 

Nigel Ward 

CEO + Director 

Australian Business Lawyers & Advisors Pty Ltd 

(02) 9458 7286

nigel.ward@ablawyers.com.au
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